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FUBS COMMITTEE

Charity Trustees (10) 
Katie Watts (Chair), Helen Appleyard (Vice Chair), Christina Szwarc (Secretary), Liz Grinham (Treasurer), Sue Quigley (Assistant Head Teacher), Becky Linford (Head Teacher), Kerry Brown-Standing, Kathryn Waterman, Sarah Larkham and Rob Edgley (parents). 

Committee Members (2)
Dave Beane and Cecile Boisson (parents)

Associate Committee Members

Annie Thomsett-Smith, Lorna Grant, Helen Baldwin, Zoe Cunliffe, Cathy Saul, Lou Brown, Nicki Doo, Frankie Counihan, Chloe Boxall, Joss Cowan, Tori Redman, Julie Edgley, Phil Appleyard (Parents) and Vanessa Maskill (School Staff)

Minutes for the FUBs Meeting Held on 

Tuesday 25th April 2017
at The Rising Sun, Upper Beeding @ 7:45pm

Friday 5th May 2017

at the Blue Building, Upper Beeding School @ 9am

PRESENT
Charity Trustees
Katie Watts (Chair), Helen Appleyard (Vice Chair), Christina Szwarc (Secretary), Liz Grinham (Treasurer), Becky Linford, Kathryn Waterman, Sarah Larkham and Rob Edgley. 

Committee Members (2)
Dave Bennet
Associate Committee Members

Phil Appleyard, Chloe Boxall and Joss Cowan

Other Attendances 

Jane Redman, Emma O’Dwyer, Kelly Verstappen, Geraldine Fewster, Andy Grinham and Jenny Bird
	1. Apologies for Absence

Kerry Brown-Standing, Nicki Doo, Cecile Boisson, Agnes Szaniawsk and Cathy Saul 
	

	2. Minutes 

The minutes from the previous meeting (28th February and 3rd March) were agreed and signed off
	

	3. Treasurers Report

· Bags 2 School

£176

· Mother’s Day 
              £281

· Easter Egg Jars     
£59

· Quiz Night 
              £262

· Account Total     
£13,300

The cost of the gates needs to still come out of this – approximately £1800 (the school have settled the invoice so VAT not applicable)

The cost of the Nurture Room needs to be accounted for from available balance. FUBS members present approved spending limit of £1000. Emma O’Dwyer will look at whether she can access £500 from external funding. Katie Watts will put Emma in touch with Dr Gwilliam to discuss who is accessing room and details of the plan

FUBS members approved allocation of £5000 of current balance for the new adventure trail in the playground. Allocation of funds from the summer fete will be discussed at the next FUBS meeting.

School would like new dictionaries. This will be discussed at next FUBS meeting. Estimated cost of dictionaries and spell checkers approx. £700.

We have secured funding from Co-op local charities and have asked parents to get a co-op card and choose us as their chosen charity. We will continue to publicise this
	KtW

KtW 

	4. Feedback on Recent Events
Mother’s Day Gift Sale – was a success. Thank you to those who organised this event and helped out on the day. Keeping the sibling tick box – as this causes the least fuss
Easter Events were a success. We discussed charging for the paper plate competition in future but agreed to keep this event free. As some parents wanted to pay this year it has been suggested that we have a donation pot for parents who wish to contribute next year. FUBS will provide the paper plates again
Quiz Night was a success, thank you to all those who organised and helped on the night. Especially Helen Appleyard who did a fantastic job as quiz master.  We will pick a date for the next night shortly.

Film Shows – we need someone to own this as Dave Bennett would be working when the shows take place, Christina Szwarc to email out and request
	CS

	5. Up and Coming Events
· Bags2School – delivered September 18th – collected October 12th

·  Quiz Night – Proposed Friday 12th May This will NOT be happening – after the Summer Fete possibly
· 18:30 doors open

· Quiz shall take place 7-9

· Bar and refreshments will be for sale

· Chloe Boxall shall design the poster

· Chloe Boxall, Joss Cowan and Liz Grinham to help set up

· Helen Appleyard, Katie Watts, Kathryn Waterman, Rob Edgley and Emma O’Dwyer (1st Aider?) to be there on the night

· Christina Szwarc to email and let people know that it has been cancelled
· The Car Boot sale is being postponed until 16th September (Katie Watts to check with Sarah Bean that this date is suitable) with the possibility of an afternoon sale 12 – 1 seller arrive and 1:30 gates open

· This will be happening as a morning event
· Father’s Day is 18th June Christina Szwarc to email the gift sale team to discuss dates for the sale and the shopping
	CB

CB, JC, LG

HA, KtW, KW, RE, EO’D

CS

KtW
CS

	6. Summer Fete
· Rotas for each of the class individual stalls for the parents to volunteer at (not FUBs parents please)

· Jane Redman has a list of stalls and will organise into those that need 1 person to man them and those who need 2.

· A rota, asking for volunteers to go out the front of school two weeks before fete. (12th June onwards)

· Karate George is offering to do a Bungee run, gladiators battle zone and a bouncy castle for a percentage of the days’ takings

· Katie Watts to ring the PTA insurance just to double check about this – should be covered by the stall holders’ individual insurance 

· Cathy Saul wishes to borrow a tombola which is agreed. She will hand out flyers for stall holders at the village hall fete

· Rob Edgley to produce A6 flyers which can be given to Cathy

· Christina Szwarc to email about the HJ Burt signs and to compile the list 

· Kelly Verstappen to speak to Jo Prior about the recycling

· We have a problem with the ice cream van getting in – the wires will not be lifted by the Fete so we need to make sure everything has a 2.3 metre clearance
· We can put him in the car park – but then children are split from their parents

· Phil Appleyard to contact Vintage Vans – happy to pay a pitch fee and to give a percentage of their takings

· Kelly Verstappen will give Katie Watts the number for the Thai food van for the vegetarian option

· We have a good list of raffle prizes already lined up including £150 from Harrison James, Fishers Farm, Drusillas, Pottery Day, Beauty Box Hamper and Worthing Theatres.
· Sarah Johnson will continue to collect prizes.

· Sarah will send out an email to parents to see if any have raffle prizes they can donate.

· Katie Watts will help Sarah order raffle tickets

· We will organise another 100 square for the fete

· Brochure information needs to be got to Rob Edgley by 18th May

· The omni – directional microphones will be provided by Phil Appleyard.

· Please can we make sure the dog show and the marquee systems do not compete

· Helen Appleyard will talk to Sharon Clarke regarding walkie talkies

· Southern transit bringing several vehicles to the fete. If the buses cannot get on site through the rear gates due to weather, we will put them in the car park.

· We have a 30-piece brass band who will play for 40 minutes have 30-minute break and then play for another 40 minutes

· They need 30 armless adult chairs

· Can we borrow from The Hub? GBH? Village Hall?
	JR

KtW

KV

KtW
RE
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KV

PA
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	7. FUBs T-shirts / Lanyards / Hoodies
· The T-shirts and hoodies are now done and in the FUBs cupboard. Christina Szwarc to email and let people know they are there and ready for collection

· The cost of a FUBs lanyard is approximately £200 – it was decided this was not essential and not to purchase
	CS

	8. Uniform Sale

· The new uniform rota was passed round

It was decided to keep the dates advertised on the school newsletter, have an email or text go out on the day, to have it in the FUBs newsletter (designed by Chloe Boxall) and to have a poster on the FUBs board (designed by Rob Edgley)
	CB, RE


	9. Friday Lolly Sales
The return of Fubtastic Friday was discussed. With the possibility of it returning for the month of July. It would need two people to man. Katie Watts to create a rota to be sent out. We will also need volunteers for the Sport Day sale. Katie Watts to research and decide on a price. Also Katie Watts will look into the possibility of purchasing a chest freezer. Chloe Boxall to design a poster. 
	CB, KtW

	10. FUBs Newsletter
Chloe Boxall will create a newsletter with information such as:

· Money raised at each event

· Money spent

· Up and coming events

· How to donate – a Just Giving page was discussed
	CB 

	11. School Wish List
· The Big Draw – this has come to a total of £542

· Proposed by Kathryn Waterman

· Seconded by Kelly Verstappen

· Carried

· The Nurture Room – the total is approximately £1000

· Emma O’Dwyer may be able to get £500 funding for this project

· The Adventure Trail – the cost of this is going to be in the region of £24-30,000. FUBS members present agreed to allocate £7000 from the current balance to this project. We will then source additional funds from the following:

· Co-op community funding scheme

· Bags of help scheme (TESCO)

· Wilson Memorial Trust – Liz Grinham will submit a request for £1500

· Local businesses (to be approached when final design available)

· Just giving page for parents.

· If we order in one go then we would save approximately £1000
· There is a chance we may be able to pay in two parts
· FUBS will decide on how much funding from upcoming events will be allocated to this project.

· All the proceeds from the Summer Fete will go towards the Adventure Trail – to be confirmed at the next FUBS meeting
· Set up a wishing tree for September possibly
	LG


	12. First Aid Training
· This will go ahead in the blue building

· It will be an all-day training course 9 – 3 (with lunch being eaten on the hop)

· £15 for the certificate to be funded by FUBS.

· Proposed dates are 24/5, 8/6 or 13/6 – will defiantly be the 13/6 as we have use of the Music Room
· Helen Appleyard to email the list of people who wish to attend
	HA 

	13. New Gates
· The gates are a bespoke fit and are waiting for them to be delivered to be fitted – possible date of 29th April

· There is no drop kerb – need to discuss with Neil Bird about the ramp for the summer fete
	KtW

	14. Class Reps

The class representatives appears to be going well – Yr5/6 still do not have anyone

Katie Watts to email the list to Christina Szwarc
	KtW

	15. Any Other Business

· This year (October 2017) shall be Joss Cowan’s last Halloween Disco. We need to email FUBS members to see if any of them would like to work with Joss this October with a view to owning it. 

· The SOS (Save Our School) campaign email from Jo Prior was read out. At this stage there is nothing for FUBS to contribute directly. 

· Is SOS a different campaign to Worth Less? Should we split parents energies between the two? Needs further discussion with Mrs Lindford.

· Concerns were expressed over the cuts and at how bad they will be. It was agreed that this is definitely something as parents we are concerned about but FUBS are not sure of their role, if any currently.

· Combination lock for the FUBs cupboard 

The next FUBs meeting will be at The Rising Sun Tuesday 6th June 2017 at 7:45pm 

The next Friday meeting in the blue building to be confirmed
	CS

KtW

PA




